
 

 
19th May 2022.    
 
 http://www.pascoevalerotary.com.au 

“We acknowledge that we are on the traditional land of the 
Wurundjeri people of the Kulin Nation and we pay our 
respects to their forebears past and present.”  

Serve to Change Lives! 
 
THIS WEEKS CELEBRATIONS: 
Birthdays: Don Cox  
Anniversaries: Nil 

 
This week: Guest Speaker:Geoffrey Ashby -Subject: 
SES: Wear Orange Wednesday or 'WOW Day' 
Last Week  

               
Rotary Club of Pascoe Vale 

Community Police Award 2022 

http://www.pascoevalerotary.com.au/


(The Stephen Bull Memorial Award) 
2022 Rotary Club of Pascoe Vale/Stephen Bull Memorial 
Community Police Awards. 
Nominees: Leading Senior Constable Robert Clemmens, 
:Senior Constable Brooke Drady & 
:Detective Senior Constable Nadine Starbuck. 
*The Winner was "Senior Constable Brooke Drady!" 
Congratulations! 

 
Also in attendance was Inspector Lorna McCarthy, 
Moreland Local Area Commander & officers from 
Fawkner & Moreland Police! 

 
UPCOMING EVENTS: 

• MAY: -Youth Service Month 
• 5th June – Environmental Day: Cash Reserve Spectrum 

Way: Time -TBA 

• 24th June -Change Over at First & Last Hotel 630 
for 7pm 

• 27-31 May 2023 -Rotary International 
Convention -Melbourne. 
 

CLUB NEWS 

• President Grant: 



• Last Friday, Pat, Bruno and I had a zoom meeting with May 
Haeder. May is the social policy officer at the Moreland council. 
Our aim was to better understand family violence issues, and 
see if there was an opportunity for us to assist. As you would 
expect, Family Violence is a very complex issue. May helped us 
understand some of the issues, the help available and the 
challenges facing support workers. A recent government review 
into family violence has made over 200 recommendations, with 
many still to be implemented. Thanks to May and the council 
for giving us a broader understanding of these issues. 

• Chairpersons Please get your Final Reports into 
the Secretary ASAP please! 

• Youth Chair Bruce: 
http://www.scienceexperience.com.au/ 

• Hearing Test 23rd. April 
Community Paediatric Vision Screening: 
Total tested: 46 
Pass: 23 
At risk: 23 
Re-test: 0 

• Community Paediatric Hearing Screening: 
Total tested: 46 
Pass: 39 
Refer: 1 
Re-test: 6 
 

• Student Youth Exchange: 
We have received a request as follows: 
Hi! To whoever may be reading this I am contacting you about Rotary Youth 
Exchange. My name is Rhiannon (Nakaiah) Kerr and I'm a year nine at Yea High School 
but my father lives in Coburg and I'm at his house quite often so I thought 
contacting you would be a good idea. 
I'm (hopefully) heading to Denmark in January of next year and I need a sponsor club 
before I can lock in my place around August and get sent off.  
I await your response and thank you for your time! 
Tak og Farvel! 
~Rhiannon (Nakaiah) Kerr 
 

• To which I replied: 
Rhiannon, 
I am the Chairman of the Youth Committee at Rotary Club of Pascoe Vale. 
We have participated in Rotary Youth Exchange in the past but currently don't 
have Host Families available for the incoming Student Exchange which we are 

http://www.scienceexperience.com.au/


obligated to include with any outgoing sponsorship. However we may be able 
to accommodate your requirements in some way as we are committed to 
support of any Youth projects in Rotary. I will look into it. 
Meanwhile you may wish to contact other Rotary clubs locally ie. Coburg, 
Brunswick, Strathmore. 
Who is your contact at Rotary Youth Exchange, and how far along is your 
arrangements with Rotary Youth Exchange? 
Best regards, 
Youth Chairman 
And received a reply: 
Thank you for your reply. I will/have contacted some surrounding suburbs such as 
Brunswick and Coburg but no response as of yet. I will contact Strathmore this 
afternoon. 
My contact at RYE is Kellie (outbound@rye9790.org.au). I'm not too far in the 
application process as I am in need of a sponsorship before I can move forward with 
paperwork and such. I've filled out my preliminary application and I'm contacting 
sponsors often so I can get one before the cut-off date in August. 
Thank you for your suggestions, I will definitely contact them. 
Tak og Farvel! 
~Rhiannon (Nakaiah) Kerr 
 

• NYSF: 
I am awaiting Noah to tell us when he is available to report on NYSF and we would 
like to arrange a Vocational visit to his Air Cadet Corp. Nothing forthcoming as yet. 

• Pat asked me to query if any parts of NYSF which would have benn available face-to-
face are now available. I have made this enquiry twice with no answer as yet. 
 

• I attended two Zoom meetings, Sunday 1st. May 

• District Assembly - Youth 
• District Assembly - Youth Protection Training 

Nothing extraordinary, or unexpected came from these meetings, which were under 
attended. 
 
That's all folks! 

 

mailto:outbound@rye9790.org.au


• Funraising Chair Matthew: 

• Hi everyone hope you are all well ,I would like to start my 
by thanking everyone who help out on ANZAC Day we 
had a great day with the Police and they were very good 
in the way they hander rush of the  customer .We got a 
Bunning BBQ on Saturday in which we got most of the 
hours are cover ,we also got a other BBQ on the 5 June 
which is for the Moreland Council for World Environmental 
day in Coburg NTH . Raffle Book must be back by 23 of 
May and it will be drawn on Queens Birthday weekend. 
The days taking for ANZAC day after expenses was 
$1078.30 and the  Donation tin made $120.20 so thank 
you everyone and let’s get those Raffle books back please 
thank you! 
 

• President Elect Bruno: 
Changeover Night -First & Last Hotel 630 for 7pm 
3 course meal $45. Drinks at bar prices. 
Please advise special catering needs. 
 
 

 
 

 

Club Messages/Cards 

If you know of any Current, Honorary/Past Member or family or friends of or 

Rotary Club who could benefit from a card or message please get in 

touch with Lia Wolfe (P.P. Pat’s daughter) who will arrange for an 

appropriate card to be sent on behalf of our Club. 

Mobile: 0401 575 048  
Pascoe Vale Tales: Editor: Bruno D’Aprano 

brunodaprano@gmail.com Mobile:    0407 374 188 

mailto:brunodaprano@gmail.com


 


